
14 Camera Viewing in 
rear office of 778 fort 
st location. Live 
playback with recording 
and storage below desk.

All cameras can be 
accessed  remotely via 
PC or Apple/Android 
devices for safety. 

(TV currently showing 
13 cameras , 
configuration of viewing
style can be changed)

Rear Staff Only room 
has an optional setup to
have live viewing of 1-
14 cameras at any given
time.

This is to give 
employees a better look
at what is happening 
inside the front and 
outside the front of the 
store while working in 
the back room.
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City of Victoria

City Hall

1 Centennial Square

V8W 1P6 

Victoria B.C. Canada

Dear Mayor & Council,

 I would like to express my strong support for the approval and Retail Cannabis 

licensing of Cloud Nine Collective. I work in the immediate area at Colliers Canada 

International. Over the last few years I have watched Cloud Nine grow and become a 

welcomed member of the downtown community. I am grateful for the opportunity to give 

feedback and show support for new businesses in Canada's largest growing industry. I 

have nothing but positive feedback and hope you consider my recommendation. 

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Ed Adams

Colliers Canada International

1175 Douglas Street, 
Suite 1110 Victoria, 
BC V8W 2E1 
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Dear Mayor Helps and Council members:

 
A couple of years ago I had the opportunity to speak to the Council in favour of the re-zoning 

application of the Cloud Nine cannabis dispensary. I am happy to reiterate my views which I presented 
at that Council meeting which voted in favour of said application:
 

I am a 70 year old retired teacher resident in Victoria at  #307 - 1764 Oak Bay Avenue V8R 
1B7. Over the past several years I have used cannabis indica products from Cloud Nine in my battle 
against chronic insomnia. Since the first day I set foot in their Fort Street shop I have been helped by 
the invariably friendly and knowledgeable young people who have worked there. In my opinion this 
business has not only been a boon to me but also to many other adults of all ages who have medical 
conditions which are effectively treated by various forms of cannabis.
 

I am frequently in that block of Fort Street, as I am a client also of Pinche Taqueria, Monk 
Office Supplies, Goodlife Fitness (in the nearby Bay Centre), both bakeries, Russell Books, the shoe 
repair shop, Brothers Barber Shop, and the Royal Bank, so I can attest to the fact that Cloud Nine has 
been a responsible part of the Fort Street business community and that it is a welcomed addition to the 
variety of shops in that street. 

 
I encourage you to expedite the re-opening of this vital and vibrant part of our business community.
 
Sincerely,
 
C. Manuel Miles, B.Ed.
Victoria, B.C.

















































Dear Mayor and Council

I am writing this letter in response to two letters sent to oppose the application for Cloud Nine 
Collective Inc. 

Prior to legalization Cloud nine has done everything possible to remediate any smell of cannabis coming 
from our store. We installed a 10” Vortex High Performance Inline Duct Blower Fan that moves over 1000
CFM with variable speeds. It is attached to a 36” Carbon Filtration Exhaust Filter specifically sold for 
cannabis use. We also replaced the whole heating/air conditioning system with a stronger heating/air 
conditioning system to avoid having any open doors or windows for ventilation and to create a more 
comfortable atmosphere during the summer and winter months.

Cannabis smell from cannabis retail storefronts will no longer be an issue due to the fact that with new 
regulation set by the Federal Government and Provincial Government all cannabis products that we 
carry will be purchased from the Liquor Cannabis Distribution Branch. They will come in sealed 
containers and will be sold in sealed containers. With the ventilation and filtration system we have in 
place, we see “smell” being a non issue upon re-opening. 

In response to the second email I am unfortunately unable to comment due to the personal information 
being blocked out and not enough information explaining why we “will” not fit in well.
We have been operating for over 3 years and have had no issues or complaints from the Fort st 
Community. We also have had NO incidents regarding minors, and strongly maintain steps and 
procedures to make sure we have NO Minors purchase from our store. We have maintained good 
relationships with all surrounding businesses and I have Attached previously submitted Signed letters as 
well.

Since the Provencal Government has come forward with its new proposed regulations, CLOUD NINE has 
been following very carefully and trying to abide with any changes with immediate haste. Prior to 
applications we were approached by the Province and asked to help create and test the Provincial 
Cannabis Retail Storefront Application and the Security Screening application. This was done over three 
separate sessions inside our Fort St location. Cloud Nine will to continue to work with The City of Victoria
, The Province of British Columbia and the Federal Government of Canada. Cloud Nine takes any 
comments very seriously and we appreciate all feedback as resolving social responsibility issues from 
the public will only make our businesses stronger.

I appreciate you taking the time to read this and we look forward to the future of the Newly Regulated 
Cannabis Industry in our beautiful City of Victoria. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Brandon Arsens

Cloud Nine Collective Inc.
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